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Prague, September 22nd, 1882

My dear Mr. Sander,

I paid the cheque for 4000 marks, but had to pay 60 Kreutzers for one mark, which is 20% and yielded 2400 guilders, it just happened to rise by 1 ½ % because of the rise of gold at the Paris bourse. Today it is at 58 ¾ Guilders.
I managed to have the two Cattleya rothschildiana and sanderiana released to me but only after two days of trouble and running about, because they did not have a certificate. It must have been left behind somewhere. In future, please always include two certificates, one with the crate and one by post to me direct, otherwise it will be impossible to have plants released.

I visited the Finance Director [???] and he told me that they had orders not to release plants with a certificate, and especially not from England because of the Phylloxera convention, therefore they are not obliged to receive the plants. However, the customs officer was happy when he was shown a certificate from the sender, stating that there was no Phylloxera in his grounds. I don’t know whether to laugh or cry about this nonsense.
I have sent the things to Joli in Vienna, but have not yet heard whether he is happy with the order. He may not be home yet or still in Carlsbad. I shall write to you as soon as I hear from him. 

Both Cattleyas were labelled gaskelliana, but I think one of them was more like mossiae and the other roezlii, but I saw an inflorescence which had had 5 flowers, and the pseudobulb was not large, therefore it must have been something else.

How are you ? Having studied the recent catalogue of 21st September, I can see that you have nothing new. Baron Hruby tells me that you wrote to him saying that you have recently received 150 crates of orchids. But I see nothing but Cattleya crispa, nothing else. Have none of the phalaenopsis arrived yet ? Please write me a few lines.

At the beginning of August, I received a letter from Eduard from Guayaquil, saying that he was ill but hoping to go to Cuenca within 8 days to collect polyxanthum. I wrote to him saying that if he was ill, he should come home and get cured.
With kind regards also to your wife,

B Roezl

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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